
St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

Year 6 newsletter - Spring 1
Happy new year everyone! As we move into the Spring term, Year 6 will continue
to work hard in their lessons. With the SATs getting closer, we will ensure that we

continue to cover the content that the children will need, whilst ensuring that
they feel as comfortable and confident with themselves as possible. We look

forwards to seeing you at our SATs workshop on 16th January, in school at
2:15pm. We will also be keeping up with a range of wider curriculum lessons so

that all children get a broad and balanced curriculum. Please refer to our spring
curriculum map for details about what will be covered and what the children

have to look forward to. 
kind regards,
Year 6 staff

PE

On PE days - the children come in wearing their PE uniform. 
This is the gold t-shirt, royal blue shorts, dark navy or black tracksuit bottoms
and plain trainers. Please ensure that any jewellery is taken off for PE days for
your child’s (and others) safety. All long hair must be tied back in a ponytail. 



Curriculum Map - Spring 1
These are the topics that your child will be studying in Spring 1 - 

Our RE learning for Spring 1 is: -

Christmas
In this unit of work the children will

explore the story of the birth of
Christ from the Gospel of St.

Matthew and the Gospel of St.
Luke. They will also learn about
some images of Christ that are

found in the Prologue to the
Gospel of St. John.

We will be studying the following units in our RE lessons: -

Baptism & Confirmation: Celebrations
of the Holy Spirit 

In this unit the children will learn about
the celebration of the Sacraments of
Baptism and Confirmation. They will

explore the signs and symbols of both
these Sacraments and will hear about

the gift of the Holy Spirit being given in
the celebration of these Sacraments.



Homework - spelling

Read with your child/ren at home every day. 
Ask questions about the book to see how well your child has
understood what they have read. Sign the reading diary so

that the teachers know how reading is going at home.

Homework - reading

Research shows that quick recall of multiplication and division facts is
essential for helping children do well in their maths learning. Encourage your

child to be on x-table rockstars every night and support them to improve
their x-table knowledge and quick arithmetic skills. 

Homework - maths



The Eye: create a 2D or 3D picture of model of the eye, ideally with labels
to identify the different parts of the eye and be able to talk about the
functions of these parts.

1.

2. Bioluminescence: What is this form of light? Where can we find it in  
     nature? Create an information project / fact file / report about this natural 
     light source.

3. How can you see around corners? Make a periscope. Research how you  
     can make your own periscope e.g.   
     https://learning.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/resources/periscope/ 
     Bring in and show the class how it works and talk about how you made it.

4. Optical illusions - How can 
you trick the human eye? 
Research different 
optical illusions and create 
one of your own. 

5. History: The story of the 
light bulb... who invented it?
Was it actually Thomas
Edison? Research and present
your findings in an information
report or fact file poster.

Homework - Power Project - Science
Light - Our power projects this half term have a Science theme.

Year 6 are learning: - Light theory

We will be learning how light travels, how we see things, and investigate
reflections and refraction. To enhance this learning, children can complete a

project at home to bring in for our class display.  
We have given some activity ideas below... 



Dates for this half term - Year 6
Spring theme - 

Spring I Virtues

6th January - all day

16th January 2025 - 2:15am

22nd January 2025 - 9:15am

24th January 2025- all day

29th January 2025 - all day

6th February 2025 - 4:00pm

WB 10.2.25

11th February 2025 - all day

12th February 2025 - am 

14th February 2025 - end of day

Dignity of Work

Grateful and Generous

Children return to school at normal time

Year 6 SATs workshop for parents

Year 5 Mass in Church (and Year 6 classes attend) - parents welcome

Jubilee Launch Day

Year 6 visit to St. Chad’s visit

PTA meeting

Online Safety Week

Safer Internet Day

Reception Mass in Church (with Year 6 buddies) - parents welcome

Break up for half-term break - normal time 


